
ARRAN DEER MANAGEMENT GROUP

Minutes of Group Meeting held via Teams video call 7th May 2021
1. Attendance & Apologies 
	Name               (Organisation)
	Present
	Apology
	Name (Organisation)
	Present
	Apology

	Mr. J. Gibbs        (Chairman)
	Y
	
	Dr J Newman (minutes)
	Y
	

	Mr. C.J.G. Fforde     (Sec)
	Y
	
	Mr. J. McKinnon        (Sx.Est)
	Y
	

	Mr. N Wright       (A. Est)
	Y
	
	Mr M Ross     (Sx. Est.)
	Y
	

	Mr Davie Anderson (DE)
	Y
	
	Mr K Bone (Glenkiln)

	
	Y

	Mr S Hearton (FLS)

	Y
	
	Jamie Hammond
	
	Y

	Ms. K. Sampson     (NTS)
	Y
	
	Abby Walker
	
	Y

	Ms G Foster (Nat Scot)
	Y

	
	
	
	

	Mr Ian Cornforth (Nat Scot) 
	Y
	
	
	
	


Ian Cornforth was introduced as his first meeting representing Nature Scotland for Ayrshire & Arran.  The absence of Hamish was noted and Davie Anderson introduced.
2.  Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd October 2020 were approved as circulated.
3.  Matters Arising
Action 13.2  C Fforde is pursuing the option of securing a processing unit which will free up space within the chiller.  He assured the group that this would be completed before the season commences.

All other actions are complete or will be covered via the agenda.
4.  Review of 2020/21 hind season
The Group's combined hind cull for the year was as follows:-
	
	Hinds
	Calves

	
	Open Hill
	Agricultural
	Woodland
	Open Hill
	Agricultural
	Woodland

	Arran
	81
	11
	5
	13
	7
	3

	Dougarie
	21
	
	3
	6
	
	2

	FLS
	
	
	86
	
	
	54

	Total
	102
	11
	94
	19
	7
	59


Arran Estate noted a 75% pregnancy rate in the hinds culled. Average hill weight of hinds was 102lbs. Some fatalities were seen from natural causes and RTC’s.
Dougarie also noted a high pregnancy rate and had some fatalities through deer becoming stuck in fences. Average hill weight of hinds was 108lbs.  Concern was also raised about the lack of food on the hill.  Dougarie is actively working to get deer back onto the hill.

Forestry and Land Scotland could not give an average weight for Arran at this time.

NTS had a zero return.

2021 Spring Count 
	
	Total
	Stags
	Hinds
	Calves

	2018
	1684
	739
	675
	270

	2019
	1644
	702
	643
	299

	2021
	1744
	636
	772
	336

	Difference
	+100
	-66
	+129
	+37


J Gibbs shared the updated deer density maps for 2016 v 2021 with the group.  High density was noted on the Cock of Arran.   C Fforde raised the issue of deer outside the fence not being counted and stated there was a large population off the hill.  There was some disagreement around how many additional deer this would account for.  Discussion ensued around deer movement through the summer and it was agreed by the group that a summer count would be beneficial.

5.  Cull Targets for 2021/2022
J McKinnon commented that if the pregnancy rate was successful there would be a high rise in deer numbers and this needed to be accounted for within the cull targets.

Concern was raised that the cull targets, particularly for the hinds may not be high enough. C Fforde thought the overall numbers should be around 1600 and the cull should reflect this.

Provisional figures were noted as:-
	Provisional cull targets
	Stags
	Hinds 

	Arran Estate & NTS
	105
	250 + calves

	Dougarie Estate
	28
	30 + calves


Action: J McKinnon, D Anderson and K Sampson to arrange a summer count and disseminate to group to finalise cull targets.

6.  Habitat Impact Assessment
The report by  Linzi Sievwright has been circulated.  

G Foster said there was an interesting comparison between browsing and impact affects.  
Dougarie had lost some previous data (due to Hamish’s death) but intends to assess 30+ areas in line with everyone else going forward.

K Sampson found the maps more useful that the tables.

It was recognised that it would be good to get FLS areas completed to ensure a full coverage of Arran.

In principle everyone agrees HIA is a good idea and wishes to continue.
Action 6: J Gibbs to ask L Sievwright to attend the next meeting to go through data.
7.  Nature Scot Update
Ian reported that there had been little site work last year due to covid restrictions.  He stated the Scottish Governments deer management plan was still a work in progress but changes were expected.  These could be a change in the deer season cull dates but he didn’t think this would affect Arran.  The aim is for numbers to be around 10 deer per square kilometre.
General comment was made about enquiries regarding re-wilding and how that affects deer management and also regarding current felling operations on Arran and deer movements.

Projects are underway to find alternatives to helicopter use for environmental reasons.

J Gibbs asked about the Werritty report and how licensing of grouse moors will be done and whether Arran moorland would be listed as a grouse moor. Concern was also raised re the affect on Muirburn and requiring a licence as this will affect heather beetle.  G Foster stated that the group could assume there would be a lot of regulation as to where, when and how burning will take place. The group generally felt that muirburn was a good land management tool.

Action : G Foster to establish what constitutes a grouse moor.
8.  Forestry and Land Scotland Update  
S Heaton said that BASC would be doing 80% of the cull and that if funding is available they may have a new ranger next year. Currently harvesting is taking place at Machrie and its likely to be replanted with spruce or similar.  Some harvesting is occurring at Merkland to facilitate road lines.
9.  National Trust Update
K Sampson said NTS was expecting to appoint a new operations manager for Brodick very soon as interviews were currently underway.  Glen rosa bridge has now been replaced and is accessible for an Argo. They are trying to move deer out of the new plantation areas before they resort to shooting. The success of the electric fence to control the deer is still being assessed.

Some success has been noted with the black grouse as a lek has been noted between Lochranza and Catacol – please be aware for shoots.

10.  Community Liaison Update
C Fforde reported that most of the planned liaison had been prevented due to covid.  As last year the Highland Game Show and Agricultural Show have been cancelled for 2021.  J Gibbs commented that the group needs to be ready when things do open up and to get into schools.  Some discussion was made around the potential for work experience / apprenticeships.  G Foster stated there may be some government initiatives for 16 – 25 year olds with possible funding streams. Limitations were noted on the ability to use high school children due to the complex H & S assessments and requirements for supervisors to be qualified.
Action 10-1: C Fforde to produce a 12 month plan 
Action 10-2: G Foster to research and circulate to group any funding initiatives.

11. Deer Management Plan

The plan has been sent to Victor Clements for review, which is not complete yet.  All maps have been updated and will be put onto the website.  There are some changes as the whole of the island is now to be included. The plan should have action points i.e. HIA and community liaison which would be reviewed regularly.  J Gibbs requested more photo’s for the website around deer management.  The fire plan is also to be added.
Action: All to pass any suitable photos to J Gibbs for website

DMG finance

FLS make a central payment to Deer Management Scotland, but further contributions should be made to the local group.  A figure needs to be agreed based on group expenditure over a year and deer numbers shot.

Mapping should be contracted out and other costs include community liaison materials, website and software.  Meeting and secretary expenses are covered in house.
C Fforde raised the issue of shooting rates and who should take this forward.  CF and JEGG will consult outside of the meeting.

Action: J Gibbs to speak to Steven Hearton about financial contribution to the group (out with their ADMG donation).
12.  AOCB
1. K Sampson raised the recent wild fire in Glen Cloy and how the fire management plan worked.  Some communication issues were noted, along with equipment issues and a general feeling that we could have been more effective. The fire was managed by a mainland team who did not seem to know about the local plan.  Discussion arose around whose responsibility  it was to fight / manage the fire and call helicopter support if required. With regard to equipment J Gibbs stated that leaf blowers were now being used as a tool to control fire.
Action : Kate Sampson and J Gibbs to meet and review current plan and arrange meeting with local fire officer.
2. N Wright as if any bracken spraying was planned. Dougarie in converting to organic so no spraying is allowed.  NTS said they didn’t have any funding.
13.  Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Arran DMG TBC

